 Holmland’s Medical Centre Patient Participation Group

Minutes of the meeting held on 4 July 2013

Present: Keith Heller (Chair), Paul Brady, Jo Bloor, Jan Williams, Mary Hughes, Danny Hughes, Lorna Dobson, Jenny Pierce, Colin Derby (Minute Taker).
Apologies:   Dr Srivastava, Angela Davies, Geraldine Derby

1. Minor Injuries Walk in Scheme.  LD requested that the leaflet for the Minor Injuries Clinic be amended so as to clearly state that all people can attend - not just Holmlands Medical Centre patients. KH commented that because this project is still a Pilot scheme it is not possible to change the leaflet and also that we still have a significant amount of the original leaflets left to use up. He added that the signage at the end of the road makes it clear that everybody is welcome.
LD and DH suggested that sticky labels could be printed off and placed on the current leaflets to make the point clear.  KH to talk to Pam Davies about this.

2. Hospital Survey. KH showed the group a survey currently being undertaken by the Wirral University Teaching Hospital into Patients’ experiences of attending hospital. The survey will be issued to patients as they attend hospital or can be filled in on-line on the hospital web site.
3. Review of the Patients Survey. DH led the group discussion regarding the Survey scores and commented that although the satisfaction level is down slightly from 92% to 88%, the overall feedback is still good. It was recognised that there are still some adverse comments and reactions to perceived waiting room delays before seeing the Doctors but that the overall feedback for the service given by the Doctors is very good.

DH suggested that a Policy Document be issued from the Surgery further explaining that if the GPs just dealt with one presenting problem rather than be as thorough as they currently are, it may reduce delay but would certainly cause more upset to the patients in respect to overall service. It would also probably cause more delay as further appointments would be necessary to deal with all of a patient’s needs.

It was also suggested that this message could be played on the TV screen in the Waiting Room. KH to mention to GPs and PD.

4. Provision of Support/Therapy Group for women suffering from symptoms of Depression. DH provided a written Paper outlining his proposals for the formation of the above Group (as requested at the last Meeting). The Paper was unanimously supported by the Group and it was decided that the Paper should be given to Dr Srivastrava for his consideration and comment. It was requested that a response from the Doctors be provided for the next Meeting. KH to speak to Dr S
Pam Davies and Rachel Kavanagh joined the Meeting at this point.

5. The Care Quality Commission. PD informed the Group that CQC are now responsible for inspecting all NHS practises and will at some time in the future inspect the Holmland’s practise. Pam provided a leaflet for the group to read that will be made available to patients regarding the Inspection. In answer to a question from CD, PD stated that the Standards that the CQC will use to inspect practices are available to view on the internet at www.cqc.org.uk  CD commented that if the Group decided to look at any particular area of practice within the Holmland’s Centre or indeed as part of our Action Planning these Standards should be used.
6. PPG Members attendance during Surgery times. PD requested that the group consider re-starting attendance in the Waiting Room during surgery hours to discuss views and ideas with the Patients. KH will put this item on the agenda for the next meeting when hopefully we will have more members in attendance to discuss a rota.
7. New Computer system. PD informed the Group  that our new Computer system is due to go live in October and although it is hoped that this will be of great benefit to the practice ,in the months leading up to the change-over and whilst the system is being changed the office and staff will be extremely busy.
8. Over 60s Dementia Screening. PD informed the Group that the Doctors are going to be using the Dementia Screening questionnaire with patients when appropriate. All patients can ask the nurse to do the questionnaire with them if they want to experience it.

AOB. Geraldine Derby is standing down from the Committee but wishes to remain as a Virtual Member.
Date and time of Next Meeting: 5 September at 6pm
